
BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES   September 7, 2016   5:00 

 

PRESENT:  

Tim Barnett, Erik Lowe, Omar Johnson, and  John Powers 

 

WELLS APPROVED:  

John Keene 16-2.48 and Scott Bermudes & Cynthia Cornwell 15-31.4 

 

DWA APPROVED:  

Heirs of Barbara Fales 31-6, Greg Barron & Sharron Murphy 32-89 

Theodore Dreier 14-2, Scott Bermudes & Cynthia Cornwell 15-31.4 

 

TITLE 5 INSPECTION REPORTS FILED:  

Jill Shaw Ruddock 30-2.54 

Simo & Brooke Bartletta 29-86.19 

 

LANDFILL/REFUSE DISTRICT: The Board was given an update as well as specific plans to make the 

LDO safer.  The monthly figures from the MV Refuse & resource were also shared with the board. 

 

BEACHES/EM/MDPH: The season for all beaches have officially ended.  The Board was presented with the 

weekly Zika and local mosquito report and informed that the All-Island flu-clinic is being held at the high 

school on October 1
st
. 

 

ANIMAL REVIEW FORM: Ray Muldaur 36-43  Currently in review by the Conservancy. 

 

OLD/NEW BUSINESS: Discussed information shared from the synthetic turf inquiry and informed the 

Board that the Outbreak Net Enhanced summer pilot program had ended. Also discussed the possible 

creation of a commission that provides local and regional public health oversight.  Informed the Board of the 

hot water complaint received on the previous Friday, and that it had been successfully resolved. Updated the 

Board on the progress of the West Tisbury School bathrooms, that water testing was successful and that the 

plan to use the temporary sanitizing stations had been implemented. 

 

Time was reserved for topics that the chair did not reasonable anticipate: Discussed the new Agent’s 

participation in the CT. Environmental Health Association Conference and Mr. Power’s projected date of 

retirement from full time work. 

 

PERMITS: 

 

CORRESPONDENCE NOTED 

IN 



 

OUT    William M. Honey Hilary Blocksom 26-9   Board was informed that correspondence was mailed to 

the resident informing them of repairs needed as stated on their Title 5 Inspection report. 

 


